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Glenluce Primary School
Newsletter –16th June 2014 
The weather is finally picking up, just in time for sports day.  It looks as if it is going to be a great day.
School Blog Site
https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/dg/GlenlucePrimary/
Phone Fault
Once again our phone line is faulty.  The phone rings but does not connect when lifted up.  It is a real inconvenience for us all.  If you call Aird Education on 61440 they will forward your call.
School Sports

Sports will be held tomorrow, Tuesday, 17th June.  The nursery will start at around 9.15 a.m. with the school sports starting immediately afterwards (approx. 11.00 a.m.).  It is hoped to have the sports finished by lunch.  This saves the rush that we used to have at 3.00 p.m. with buses etc.  We look forward to welcoming all parents who wish to attend.

Netball
The children have made it through to the netball finals.  These will be held next Monday
Rugby
Rugby training will take place this Thursday after school.
Pitch, Pulse and Magic
This was an event run by Live Music Scotland.  The children appeared to enjoy this session.  I would urge all parents, when given the opportunity, to apply for free music tuition, as not all authorities offer it.
P.7 Academy Parents Night

This event takes place next Monday,23rd June at 6.00 p.m. at Stranraer Academy.  The 3 day visit is the 25th, 26th and 27th June.  The disco takes place on Thursday, 27th from 7.00 p.m. until 9.00 p.m.  The Douglas Ewart  has two transition days, as their programme to date has included a number of transition days already.

Logan Gardens Visit
The Nursery and the P.1-6 children will visit Logan Gardens next Wednesday, 25th June.  There are workshops arranged for the children.  The children will leave the school at 9.30 a.m. and return before 3.00 p.m.  I had hoped that the P.7 would have been able to attend, but workshops were not available on the Monday or Tuesday.  The event is held as part of the botanical gardens schools week.
Library Books

There are a significant number of books that are requiring to be returned to the school library.  The books are all electronically scanned so that we are aware of who owes what, I’ll see about advising individual parents, as some of you might not even be aware that your child has an outstanding book.  Could any outstanding books be returned to the school no later than Tuesday 17th June.  It is essential that the parent volunteers are able to complete their stock take a.s.a.p.

Nursery Fathers Day

This was another very successful day and all the children had fathers who were able to attend.  Thanks again to Mrs McQuistin and Mrs Smith for arranging this event.  It is an infrequent site to see so many males in a Primary school.  I hope all the dads enjoyed their morning.
Sun Cream

Could I remind all parents you should ensure that your child is wearing sun cream at school when the weather is sunny.  I can speak from experience as I regularly end up looking like a roasted tomato!
Gala Day
Plans for the Gala are going really well.  A reminder that the event will take place on Saturday 28th June, starting at 11.00 a.m.  The P.T.A. will be meeting to finalise details after Sports Day.  Linda Goad asked me to enquire as to whether anyone may be able to help on the day, or the night before.  They are looking for volunteers to erect marquees etc.  If you are able to help, then please contact either a member of the P.T.A. or the school direct.
Commonwealth Baton visiting Stranraer

There are a variety of events taking place in Stranraer on Thursday 19th June to celebrate the baton coming to the town.  Please see the following link.  http://www.dumgal.gov.uk/index.aspx?articleid=13455  We are going to have a Commonwealth Games theme afternoon at the school for the children, but are not planning to attend the events in the town as a school.  Like the Olympic event, it was felt that families would probably wish to attend, and choose their own vantage points.  The event culminates at Agnew Park at around 6.45 p.m. Laura McClymont, our active schools coordinator, is one of the baton carriers.  She will be running from Stranraer Academy to Rephad Primary.

Football Coach - Urgent

We do not presently have a regular football coach.  We desperately need the children to get some sort of coaching input and direction, especially given all the tournaments that are coming up.  Could you please enquire within the school community as to whether anyone would be willing to help out?  Several children have indicated that they have a parent that is willing to help, but when asked to get them to phone me, there is no contact.  We have had a decent season, but there is a marked improvement when there is regular coaching.
Uniform
The order goes away on Wednesday if there are any late orders!
I really appreciate all your support with our school.  If there are any issues or questions that you wish answered, then please feel welcome to contact me at any time.  If you have any suggestions appropriate to the Parent Council or P.T.A., then your opinions and views are always appreciated.  We are also always looking for new members for both these organisations and indeed everyone should feel welcome to attend.

Kindest regards,
James D. Ferguson.  
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